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BY ECF AND E-MAIL

Hon. Dennis M. Cavanaugh, U.S.D.J.
U.S. District Court, District of New Jersey
Post Office Building & Federal Courthouse, Room 451
Newark, New Jersey  07101-0999

Re: United States v. Bergrin, Crim. No. 09-369 (DMC)

Dear Judge Cavanaugh:

Defendant Paul Bergrin has asked this Court to adjourn sentencing to August 26th.
We disagree that an adjournment is necessary to allow Bergrin sufficient time to deliver
to the Probation Office his rebuttal to the Government’s objections to the draft PSR.
Bergrin will have ample time—well more than the seven days afforded him in Fed. R.
Crim. P. 32(g)—to lodge with this Court any objections he has to the Final PSR. That
said, we do not oppose an adjournment, but respectfully request that this Court schedule
sentencing for August 28th or 29th given extant vacation plans.

We thank the Court for its consideration.
   

                           Respectfully submitted,   

                              PAUL J. FISHMAN
                              United States Attorney

                               By: s/ STEVEN G. SANDERS
                               Assistant U.S. Attorney

cc: Lawrence S. Lustberg, Esq.
Bruce A. Levy, Esq. 
Amanda B. Protess, Esq.
(all by ECF & e-mail)
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